
 
 

East Side Landscaping Committee 
Minutes of Meeting 

Thursday, May 16, 2019 
Wisteria Park Gazebo 

 
 
The Meeting was called to order at 10.01 a.m. by the Chair, Maureen Hooper.   Also in 
attendance were Ray King, Rob Russell, Wendy Draina, Myra Harcourt and Gary White.  
Maureen indicated that Donna Burbidge had resigned from the committee, as she has sold her 
home.  Myra Harcourt was welcomed to take her place as a voting member of the committee.  
Gary White will serve as a non-voting member, available to assist with walk-arounds. 
 
With a note that the walkaround mentioned for May 17th will not take place,  the Minutes of 
the meeting of April 13, 2019 were approved on a motion by Rob, second by Maureen.  Motion 
carried. 
 
The April 26 landscape walkaround was discussed.  There were very few concerns, mainly 
irrigation related.  A home had a tripped GFI which turned off the sprinkler system.  This may be 
an issue for seasonal residents.  While watering may be taken care of by increased rain over the 
summer, any problems with grass dying should be noted by house-sitters.  Summer 
walkarounds will be on an “as needed” basis.  There will be one at 9.30 a.m. on either June 14 
or 21 – date to be confirmed with Matt. 
 
It was mentioned that we do not know the pruning cycle for plants.  It would be helpful to find 
out when each variety of plants is trimmed. 
 
A resident had a question about the common area around the perimeter wall.  He had a dead 
plant with a substantial root and asked who was responsible for removing it.  There was a 
change in the policy last year and  Maureen and Ray will get clarification at next week’s  Board 
meeting. 
 
The next meeting of the East Side Landscaping committee to be determined. 
The meeting adjourned at 10.37 a.m. 


